BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

         Tuesday, March 09, 2010
          Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass,   Chairman Eric A Walker opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Eric A. Walker, Vice  Chairman Jill G. Sullivan ,  Selectman Robert E. Mazow ,  Matthew W. Strauss,  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session & Discussion: 
· A discussion took place on the parking kiosk on Columbia Street that was discussed at the previous Selectmen’s meeting.   

Resident Jeanne Hayes spoke against the proposed kiosk parking meter’s for resident on Columbia Street who use the Train Station and commented that this would be unfair to target the working class pockets of the community. 

There were a few ideas discussed. No votes were taken and Selectman Scibelli was not present for this discussion, the Board suggested this be brought up a future meeting so that all Board members would be present.   

· Selectman Sullivan updated the Board and the community on the Town owned buildings and informed the Board that they would be putting the Temple and the Fire Station/ Phillips Avenue back out to bid, but they are waiting for the Town Counsels opinion on the Greenwood Avenue property.
Public Hearing:

A public hearing took place on a request from Charlie Patsios to use the premises located at 460 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, for a Class II Car Dealers License pending all paperwork being completed and fees to the Town being paid. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open public meeting seconded by Selectman Mazow. A roll call vote was taken.

Attorney Martin Goldman spoke on behalf of his client Charles Patsios. 

There was a brief discussion and an uncertainty of the amount of parking spaces and the amount of spaces for the retail section of the license. 
Resident Mr. Ronald Beckett spoke regarding his concerns over parking spots and congestion in the neighborhood.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan on the request of Attorney Martin Goldman to continue the public hearing to the next scheduled meeting on March 23, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow to give the applicant time to receive a copy of the special permit issued to the above address. 

 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open Town meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board spoke on the following:

Selectman Strauss informed the Board that he feels that the time is not right to remove the Police Chief from the Civil Service list. Selectman Strauss feels that Article 4 should not have the Chief of Police and the Chief of the Fire Department in the same article, he believes that these two positions are completely different and should be separated. 

Selectman Sullivan asked the Board to give some thought on the possibility of changing the way Town Meeting starts regarding reports by Committees and Boards. Selectmen Sullivan had recently been spoken to on this subject during her office hours. Selectmen Sullivan commented that at the beginning of Town Meetings the audience is more energized and alert and that it would be positive to keep this momentum going with the possibility of proceeding with the articles at the very beginning.           
The Board voted 3-1 in favor on a motion by Selectman Sullivan of approving the Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Mazow. Selectman Strauss opposed the motion. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close the Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $4,884.00 for  services through January 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from February 23, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to accept a gift from the Laura Speranza Memorial Fund to the Swampscott Police Department for the Anonymous Texting Tip Line seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Town Administrator’s Report: 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:
· Budget update.

· Local aid update. 

· Roadway pothole season update.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Strauss reached out to the community to see if there was anyone that would like to volunteer on a committee to organize the upcoming 4th of July events.  Selectman Strauss thanked Maryann Hartman who has been organizing the 4th of July parade in Town for the past several years. 

Selectman Sullivan informed the community of her upcoming office hours to be held on March 25, 2010, from 9-12Noon at Town Hall.

Selectman Walker congratulated Andrew Maylor on his recent appointment as Chairman to the Essex Regional Retirement Board. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz. 
Administrative Assistant

